

Early Years Site: 103 Effingham Road, Lee, London SE12 8NS

Tel: 0208 852 0187

Acting Deputy: Miss Fiona Cullen



Year 2 & Junior Site: Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 0SJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Newsletter No 11

1st July, 2016

Notes for your diary

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS HAVE NOW FINISHED

2nd July - Family Fun Day 12 - 3pm

4th July – Meeting for parents and carers of new Nursery and Reception children – 7pm Infant hall – crèche provided

7th July – Secondary transfer meeting 6.30pm Newstead Road site – for Year 5 parents/carers

9th July - Mexican Night

18th & 19th July - Extra school days

Dear Parents and Carers,

I cannot believe that there are just over two weeks to go until the end of another school year.

Saturday 2nd July - Family Fun Day 12 - 3pm

It is time once again, for our Annual Family Fun Day. This is definitely one of the big highlights of the school year and the Friends have been working incredibly hard to ensure that it is a wonderful community occasion. So please come along and have a great day out for all your family. All proceeds will go to the school and greatly enrich your child's education.

FAMILY FUN DAY - TOMORROW SATURDAY 2ND JULY. 12-3.

Tomorrow's sees St Winifred's Annual Family Fun day, this year with a Brazilian theme including Samba and Capoeira performances. There's a lot for the whole family to do including new for this year; The Human Fruit Machine, Teddy Shy and Hook a Duck as well as old favourites: Milk the Cow, bottle and jam jar tombolas, the Buzzer game, lucky Straws and much more. St Winifred's famous Five a Side Football tournament will be happening in the playground and apprentice stalls run by year 6 as well as plenty to eat and drink for the whole family. See web site page: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/friendssnewletter/

There will be two raffle draws on the day, so don't forget your raffle tickets. Please return any unsold to the Friends. The winner of the Peter James Fantasy House competition will be announced during the day.

Thanks again to all who have donated or volunteered. The Family Fun day couldn't happen without your help. See you tomorrow

Strike Action 5th July

The Newstead Road site will be closed for children on 5th July and the Nursery will be closed at the Effingham Road site. Reception and Year 1 classes will attend school on Tuesday as usual. I am sorry for any inconvenience caused by this.

Congratulations:

- To Kaelem, Samuel and Isaac in Year 2, who won the Lewisham Key stage 1 Maths 24 tournament for our school;
- To Peter, Aaron and Visnu in Year 5, who won the Lewisham Key Stage 2 Maths 24 tournament for our school.
 - These were really outstanding achievements as each group competed against a total of 16 other schools. They brought back trophies for the school and certificates and medals for themselves.
- Also to Sam, Dylan, Liam, Nina, Buchi, Amelia, Lauren in Year 4 and Connor in Year 3. They competed
 against a group of schools in a Kwik Cricket tournament and won every game.
 We are so proud of them all.

Events

On Monday 5/6T and 6F went to Horton Kirby to enrich their River Study Geography topic. As a result of heavy rain the landscape had flooded and this made the trip really exciting. On Thursday both classes went on a visit to look at the River Thames. They went on the cable cars and visited Thames Barrier and did lots of walking to keep them healthy.

Also on Monday 1A and 1R went on a very exciting visit to meet a pirate on the Golden Hinde.

On Thursday 3P went to Chislehurst Caves where they learnt about how many London families kept safe during the Blitz.

Today, we went to church for a very special school mass (Years 2 to 6) for all our children who received their First Holy Communion this year. This was also attended by a school advisor from the Education Commission. It was a really lovely service.

Our First Holy Communion children had a special party in the afternoon to celebrate this very special occasion.

1st Communions

There is a Mass of Celebration on Sunday 3rd July at 11:00am at Our Lady of Lourdes church, followed by a party in the church hall afterwards, where they will receive their certificates. Children are encouraged to wear their outfits they wore at their 1st Communion last weekend. Parents are reminded to bring the food and soft drinks that they signed up to be responsible for at the last meeting.

The Chorus of Our Lady of Lourdes Lee

The Chorus of Our lady of Lourdes Lee have their next performance on Sunday 17th July at 4pm in the church. The theme is Shakespeare Remembered, a performance of words and music based around the works of Shakespeare and his contemporaries. Please see the flyer on our web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/newsletters/

















Attendance & Punctuality

Total lates 27 throughout the school. Congratulations to 6F, 5/6T, & 5L with no lates.

Class	Attendance	<u>Lates</u>	Class	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	Class	Attendance	Lates
Reception 1	96%	3	Year 2A	95%	5	Year 4M	96%	1
Reception 2	97%	1	Year 2F	96%	4	Year 5L	99%	0
Year 1 R	99%	3	Year 3P	97%	3	Year 5/6T	99%	0
Year 1 A	97%	4	Year 3/4K	99%	3	Year 6F	99%	0

Have a lovely weekend.

Margaret Hanrahan















